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May 2019
Dear Parents/Guardians,
Firstly, may I thank you all for the kind wishes extended to me since I announced my retirement. They are very much appreciated.
The months of May and June are the two busiest months in the school calendar. There will a variety of information coming home over the next few weeks, so please watch out for it in the schoolbags! A list of ‘Dates for your Diary’ is also being sent home with this note, which included details of the                             ‘Class Celebrations’ held in late June.  
Local/European Elections
The school is being used as a polling station for the upcoming elections and therefore the school will be closed on Friday May 24th.
Active School Week and D.O.R.M.
Last week was Active School Week and during that week your children benefitted from partaking in a variety of “Active” school events including Drop Everything and Dance, The Million Step Challenge, active homework and D.O.R.M. Despite having to be postponed due to the weather, it was great to see the children embrace the course and the activities with such enthusiasm. DORM stands for Delgany Obstacle Relay Marathon, and was your child’s chance to partake in an event that will benefit the Parents’ Association fundraising efforts as well as getting them outside, active and partaking in loads of fun. 
May we take this opportunity to thank the PA for all of their hard work on the school’s behalf. It is very much appreciated and while arduous at times it has also been carried out with good humour, graciousness and enthusiasm.   Thank you.

 South Side Sports

Many thanks to Craig and his team from Southside Sports who organise and facilitate participation in Cross-country Events, Invitational Athletics and Cumann na mBunscoil Sports. All these events are in addition to the work they do in the school. They give of their time freely and willingly to do this. 

Parents are asked to ensure that all sports kit given to children is returned to the school washed, clean and ready for use for the next event.  An inventory of stock has been taken and tells us that we are short a lot of gear. Please check at home and ensure that all gear is returned or replaced if necessary.  
Standardised Tests  

The standardised tests in literacy and numeracy for the children from first class up will be taking place over the next couple of weeks.  May we remind you that these tests are a snap shot of what your child was able to do on one day in a test situation. They do not reflect your child’s overall performance. We would also ask that children are not compared or judged based on their performance in these tests. If you have concerns re your child please speak with the class teachers in the first instance and remember that you are always welcome to knock on my door.    
Visitor Sign-in Book

Thank you to all those who come in to the school during the school day to help with reading and other activities. We would be very grateful if you would return any ‘visitor badges’ which seem to have gone ‘walk-about’!                                   
Class Arrangements for the school year 2019-2020
Junior Infants:



Ms. Jennie Fair
Senior Infants:

 

Ms. Fiona Sweeney

First class:



Mrs. Avril Quinn
Second class:



Ms. Liz McCormack

Third Class:



Ms. Aimée Kerr
Fourth class:

 

Ms. Joyce Besanson and Mrs. Roisin Mulligan – Job share *
Fifth class:

 

Ms. Rebecca Waugh
Sixth class:


 
Mr. Eric Lawson
 
SET 1:


                          Mrs. Shirley Gilmore

SET 2:


                          Mr. Mark Howard

SET 3:


                          Ms. Lorna Prole

             SET 4:                                                       Mrs. Sarah Railton
· Please note that a meeting re job share for the fourth class parents has been arranged for Tuesday June 11th at 1:45pm in the GP Room.
School Reports

Your child’s/children’s report(s) will be sent to you via Aladdin Connect. There will be a note home giving further details nearer the time. 
You will also receive booklists, details of the book rental scheme and school tour information in the near future. 
Patricia Conran

Principal 
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